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11 Church 

 

11 Church 

 

11 Church 

 

11 Church 

 

 

Dorothy Love   1 

Doris Modderman  2 

Elizabeth Berryman  3 

Jan West     3 

Madeline Elliott   3 

Joey Vogt    4 

Robert Macklin   5 

Donna Beamer   6 

Steve Tarrant  11 

Tom Campbell  17 

Lori Slavenski  17 

Rachel Folger  17 

Myra Ullfers  19 

Del Eggert   22 

Lavon Gabrielsen 23 

Judy Rawstern  27 

2 pm Cathy 

Johnson Memo-

rial Service 

 

Colene & Bob Macklin 

July 6, 1963 

Judy & Richard Stevens 

July 6, 1968 

KJ & Myra Ullfers 

July 9, 1976 

David & Becca Lewelling 

July 16, 2017 

Cody & Maggie Beairsto 

July 20, 2019 

2021 

Needed 

Personal Care Items 
  

One of CWF Martha’s mission 

projects is “Kids in Need” - a pro-

gram sponsored by the Lebanon 

School District.  At this time they 

need personal hygiene items.  If 

you would like to donate items or 

money to this project,  please leave 

in the church office which is open 

Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday, 

9:00 am to 1:30 pm.   

Some examples of what is needed: 

Soap, Shampoo, sanitary pads/

tampons,  wipes, combs, brushes, 

razors, deodorants, hair ties/clips, 

lotion, chap stick, tweezers, nail 

clippers, etc. 

Local dentists donate toothbrushes. 

6:00 Martha 

CWF Taco Party 

@ Gilmores 

11-2 Santiam 

Area picnic 

3 pm Tina Hadley 

Celebration of Life 

& Recep @ 4 

July 8—10 

Youth Campout at West’s Farm 

 
 

170 E. Grant St. 
Lebanon, OR  
97355 

 

Pastor:  Zane Ridings   -  503-798-7445 
Office Hours:      Monday-Thursday 9:30 am-1:30 pm 
Church E-Mail:  lebanonfcc@comcast.net             

 Website: www.fcclebanon.org 
  

First Christian Church of  Lebanon               Church office:  541-258-5911 

 Volume  256 July 2021 

July Scriptures & Sermon Titles:  

July 4th: Mark 7:24-37 “Healing the dogs” 

July 11th: Mark 8:1-10 “Feeding again” 

July 18th:  Mark 8:11-21 “Seven and Twelve” 

July 25th: Mark 8:22-30 “You are the Messiah” 

Worship Service  

Inside the Sanctuary—11:00 AM 

Live on Facebook—11:00 AM 
If you miss either you can find the service on 

YOUTUBE by 12:30 pm 

Greetings Church Family, 
  

 Happy July, July Fourth, and the new an-

nual holiday: Survival of the June 2021 heat 

wave! 

 Three people were identified as having 

heat exhaustion because of the cooling center 

last weekend, and we’re so grateful we were 

able to be open and catch those cases. As usu-

al, the church and community came together 

to make sure there was ample food, water, Ga-

torade, juice, and everything necessary to suc-

cessfully run that cooling center. 

 We enter into the time of summer where 

many of our running events take a break until 

September. Bible Study is ending on July 1st, 

wrapping up the study of Revelation. We’ll 

resume in September, the jury is still out on 

what book(s) we’re going to do when we re-

turn. 

 The regular Martha meetings are sus-

pended, but the annual Gilmore taco feed is a 

highlight. The kids are having a campout on 

the 8th to the 10th, and that is their only sched-

uled event in July. The registration for camp 

comes up on Tuesday the 6th. If a youth wants 

to register, they can, and there’s an option to 

allow the church to pay, and we’ll sort out the 

finances later.  

 Otherwise, we’ll be having church as nor-

mal, with some interesting summer music and 

continuing our sermon series in Mark. 

 

God bless,  

Pastor Zane  

 Christian Caller 

 

Youth Group July Camps 
  

Thursday-Saturday, July 8—10 

CAMPOUT at West’s Farm 

 

District Camp 
Registrations must 

be in by July 6th 

Church will help       

with cost.  Check         

with Pastor Zane. 



Cathy Johnson Family 

Steven Morgan 

Nancy & Ronnie        

       VanVleet 

Kirkelie Family 

Dennis Stover 

Jesse LeSeur 

Arlene Breckel 

Del Eggert 

Myke Eggert 

Betty Lou Rockwell 

Millie Patterson 

Judy LeSeur 

Vila Adkins 

Earl Hunter 

John Stolsig 

Jerrianne Stolsig 

Addy Opel 

Diana Johnson 

James Lenfesty 

Clint Evans 

Gary Brown 

Shelley Alsdorf 

Joe Adkins 

Ronita Slayden 

Gertrude DeButts 

Diana Hoover 

Baby Ella 

Paula Rosman 

Madeline Wright 
  

 Service People: 

Sgt. Scot Noss 

Cpt. Tory Petersen 

1st Lt. Kellen Peterson 

Marine Capt. Pete Brawn 

Nan Martin  

Pam Nervino 
   

Pray for our World, our 

Church, our Ministers, 

the Soup Kitchen,  and 

our Regional Ministers. 
 

If you know of any up-

dates or corrections to 

this list, please let the 

office know in writing 

or by email. 

IN OUR PRAYERS:  

MARTHA CWF 
    The Martha group of Christian Women’s 

Fellowship met on June 15 at the home of Sha-

ron Campbell.  It was wonderful to be together 

again and socialize after a long hiatus due to the 

pandemic. New officers were selected as fol-

lows: President – Marcy Gilmore, Vice Presi-

dent – Ann Puig, Secretary – Myra Ullfers, and 

Treasurer – Sharon Campbell. 

    It was decided that the year’s service pro-

ject will be the donation of personal care items 

to at-risk students at Lebanon High School. 

    Our next study, beginning with September 

meeting, will be “The Rock, the Road, and the 

Rabbi” by Kathy Lee Gifford. 

    The next meeting will be at Marcy Gil-

more’s home on July 20 at 6 o’clock.  This will 

be a social meeting and spouses are invited for a 

taco party prepared by Kenny.  RSVP Marcy. 

 All women of the church are invited to be-

come a part of this group.  Our regular meetings 

are on the third Tuesday of the month at 

2  o’clock.  

Marcy 

Nancy & Ronnie Van Vleet long time mem-

bers of Lebanon Christian Church have moved to 

an assisted living center in Tualatin called the Mar-

quis. Their new address is attached below. Their 

kids have worked hard to get them there, and while 

they are sad to leave their loved 

ones in Lebanon, they are ready for 

this next journey in their lives.  

 

Nancy & Ronnie Van Vleet 

The Marquis Assisted living Center 

19945 SW Boones Ferry Road 

Tualatin, OR 97062 

Memorial Service for 

Cathy Johnson will be 

held here at Lebanon 

First Christian Church, 

Saturday, July 10, 2021 

at 2:00 pm .  A recep-

tion will follow in the 

Fellowship Hall.   

Santiam Area Picnic 
Saturday, July 3, 2021 

At Sarah Helmick Park in  

Monmouth, Oregon 
  

Who Is It For: People of all Ages from the Santiam District  
What Is Being Offered: Games and Activities for All Ages Time to Socialize and Get to Know Oth-
ers in the District A Meal Together (Hot Dogs and Veggie Dogs will be provided) Water Fun (Bring 
Your Swimsuit and Towels) Breakout Groups for Youth, Children and Adults. 

Youth Spend Evening at West’s 

 
Several youth attended a picnic at the West's on 

Wednesday June 30th. They made their own fire with-

out lighters or lighter fluid. Found their own roasting 

sticks and sharpened them. And we talked about being 

lost, and how God finds us.  

Tuesday, July 20 

6:00 PM 
Instead of pot luck, Sharon will collect $3 

each to cover the expenses of the fixings. 

If you plan to attend 

 contact Marcy as soon as possible.   

JULY BOARD MEETING 

Church Officers, Elders, Deacons, all 

Committee Chairmen and any church 

member interested be on the lookout for 

an email or phone call announcing an in-

person board meeting some time in July.  

Be thinking about “What goals you would 

like to see set for the immediate future and 

also long term goals you’d like to see for 

our church.”   


